








(Date)

Dear Parent or Guardian,

This year, our class will be participating in an online activity called Planet FOSS, a digital photo-sharing website for science education that is integrated with the FOSS (Full Option Science System) curriculum being used in our classroom. 

About Planet FOSS

Students are asked to identify 'real world' science concepts in their local environment and take digital pictures of their findings. They can upload and share their science pictures onto the Planet FOSS website. Students will also be able to view science pictures taken by students in other areas around the country. The activity is tied directly to the concepts and vocabulary taught in science class.  

Privacy Protection

Planet FOSS has been designed to ensure the privacy and safety of students and families. To protect your child’s privacy, photos uploaded to the website will be first reviewed by a FOSS specialist and will NOT be accepted if they contain any human face or personal information, such as a full name or address. In addition, a FOSS specialist may edit or delete language and pictures posted on the website.

Copyright Information

Photos must be original images, and must not infringe on an existing copyright. Visitors to the site have the right to use posted photos. Please read the terms and conditions of use for fossweb.com and Planet FOSS at lhsfoss.org/fossweb/terms.html. 

Enhancing Science Education

If you do not have access to a digital camera or internet, or choose to not have your child participate in this activity, his/her grade will not be affected. However, please note that the Planet FOSS activity and website was developed to generate interest in science class and to expand scientific literacy, while ensuring student privacy and safety. 

If you want to learn more, please take some time to explore the Planet FOSS site at www.fossweb.com/modulesMS/planetfoss/.  Additionally, if you have any concerns about this photo-sharing activity, please contact me and I'll be happy to answer your questions. You can also contact the activity developers directly at planetfoss@berkeley.edu.

Sincerely,

(Teacher Name)

(contact info)

